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MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING




	Location of meeting : Uphall Golf Club


	Minutes Prepared by : Steve Grady

	Date : Tuesday 13th May 2014

	Reference Number : 05/14


	Present
	Yes/No

	J McDermott (Captain / Greens Convenor)
	Yes

	B Mackintosh (Treasurer) 
	Yes

	S Grady (Secretary)


	Yes

	A Stevenson (Match Secretary / Linlithgowshire Rep)


	No

	A Wilson  (Past Ladies Captain)
	No

	D Watson (House Convenor)


	Yes

	P MacMillan (Junior Convenor)

	Yes

	E Kennedy (Vice Captain)

	No

	G Law (Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager)


	Yes 

	T Robertson (Ladies Captain)

	Yes

	S Henry (Guest)

	Yes


	Distribution -     All Council Members, Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager, Administrator, Gents and Ladies Locker rooms and Website.                  

 


	
	
	Action



	1.0


	Apologies for absence


	

	1.1

	A Stevenson, E Kennedy and A Wilson

	Noting

	2.0
	Previous Minutes

	

	2.1
	The minutes were accepted as a true record of the previous meeting.  

Proposed by : B Mackintosh
Seconded by : P MacMillan

	None

	3.0

	Matters Arising and Action List 

	

	3.4
	Refusal of Planning Application, we have engaged with Arnold Clark in an attempt to establish a mutually agreeable level of recompense/replacement advertising – on-going.

	BM/GL

	6.1


	Try and establish a suitable candidate to effect repairs to the floor of the Bridge on the 16th hole. Stephen Henry advised the Committee that this would be a relatively straightforward job with blocks similar to the new approach area being used. The Treasurer and Secretary advised that this matter is being held in abeyance for the moment.

	BM/SG

	7.1
	Snagging list has been produced and all items require to be investigated per list in the body of these minutes – to be completed by the time of the next Committee meeting or provide the Committee with an on-going strategy for the role of House Convenor. 

	EK/DW

	8.2
	Disclosure Scotland for Junior Helpers all paperwork completed and dispatched – awaiting return of documentation. Consideration now needs to be given to the list of volunteers we now have to assist the Junior Convenor - on-going

	PM/RC

	10.1
	The overhanging branches close to the Ladies 3rd tee to be lopped
	JM

	11.2
	New Club Website has now been launched. The next stage is the introduction of Online Booking with internal training for the Administrators scheduled to commence shortly.

	BM/SG

	12.2
	The fence that is situated in the car park is to be repaired, costings to be obtained to establish the viability of the project.

	GL

	13.2


	The Honorary Treasurer advised that the Lease on the Coffee Vending Machine is coming to an end and that notice has been served on the supplier to remove the machine upon expiry. Research and cost analysis has been conducted and the committee gave its approval to move forward with the preferred supplier

.


	BM/TR

	16.1

	Working group has met to recommend a process of clear rules and guidelines for the Club Championship and Matchplay events. Agreement has been reached to confirm that the Club Championship will be contested by the top 16 scratch scores, notwithstanding which category any individual is in, the “B” and “C” class will be contested by the top 8 scratch scores in each category. A communication will be delivered to the members prior to the commencement of this Competition.

	AS

	16.2
	Investigate possible savings in Waste Management/recycling in house, we are to take up West Lothian Council’s offer of the placement of Recycling Bins in the Golf Club car park – ongoing. (it is expected that WLC will deliver the recycling bins during Q2)

	SG/CF

	16.3
	Waste Management change to legislation which come into effect in 2014 – Method statements to be established with a full review of the Golf Club’s waste management requirements to be conducted – in particular Chemical mix/use by the Greenkeepers.

	JM/BM/SG

	16.4
	A discussion took place regarding clarification/changes to the local ruling for any ball that comes to rest on the new Monoblock area between the clubhouse and the putting green. This evolved into a discussion regarding the correct procedures regarding drops where the ball comes to rest at the side elevation of the clubhouse and/or the bin store. It was agreed that Gordon Law take this back to the Greens Committee and establish a proposed way forward here – this could involve designated OOB areas and/or dedicated dropping zones. A drop zone will be established once ground conditions allow.

	GL/AS

	
	
	

	4.0

	Treasurer’s Report


	

	4.1
	Uphall Golf Club Figures Month 06
As at 30th April 2014
Bank 

Current Account

£7,389.92
Subs Account

£13,221.44
Key Draw

£67.24
Net Position

£20,678.60
Due to Suppliers

£10,187.78
Bar Cumulative

YTD

Sales

£50,243.80
Purchases

               23,958.28
Opening Stock

  4,625.00 
Closing stock

5,461.08
£23,122.20
£27,121.60
Gross Margin

53.98%
Wages

-£16,031.99
Outturn Profit YTD

£11,089.61
Net Margin

22.07%

	Noting

	4.2
	Financial Performance – Other                                         
                                                                                             YTD

Green Fees                                                                          £4,798.83

	Noting

	4.3
	The Honorary Treasurer confirmed that the Bank account is running well and in credit at the moment.
As we have passed the subscription payment date a list of non-payers is to be established and investigated.

The Honorary Treasurer confirmed that the Bank has renewed the overdraft facility and that we are in the process of moving to automated payments to negate the use of cheques, this will bring economies to the club.

	BM

	5.0


	Match Secretary’s Report

	

	5.1
	Successful start to the season with the weather being okay and all competitions played as planned.
The PGA pro-am qualifier was played on Sunday 4th May and was won by Peter MacMillan who will now play with Gordon at Ladybank in the regional qualifier.

The Spring handicaps 1st class at Bathgate was won by Joe McManus with 69-2 = 67, Graeme Stevenson was 5th. We had no players in the prizes in the 2nd class at Shotts, the 3rd class at Uphall we had Derek Quigley 4th.

The league team have played one game so far, beating Pumpherson 3.5 to 2.5.

Matchplay draws have been posted in the gent’s locker room.


	AS

	6.0


	Greens Convenor’s Report


	

	6.1
	WORK ONGOING 

Reinstatement of the mono-block area was completed. The area under the office window had a weed preventing membrane installed and gravel has been spread over the membrane. This project will be completed once the handrail and practice net are installed.
The greens were sprayed with fungicide to prevent disease and also with liquid fertiliser as part of the feeding programme. All greens were verticut.
Two standard trees have been planted at the rear of the 3rd green and the side of the 5th green. Rubber mats and turfy were installed at the end of the paths on the 2nd and 14th holes.
Various areas of the course were deep aerated with the Soil Reliever and divot marks on the fairways were patched with soil and seed.
Work has begun on the renovation of the Tees.
FUTURE WORK

The renovation of the Tees will be completed.
The greens will continue to be sprayed as part of the feeding programme.

Rubber mats and turf will be installed at the rear of the 3rd green.

The leak in the irrigation system at the 6th hole will be found and repaired.

Cutting heights will continue to be adjusted as ground temperatures improve.
STAFFING 

Our seasonal worker Ewan McCabe left our employment for a full time position abroad; he has been replaced by Brandon Kelly.
Neil Ulke will be on holiday for a week from 19th May.


	Noting

  Noting



	6.2

	MACHINERY
The 2nd Eclipse mower has been returned following its winter overhaul. The greens units for this machine have new bottom blades fitted and sharpened.
The Tees units will be sent following completion of the renovation work on the tees.

The fairway mower has received its winter overhaul.

	Noting


	7.0


	House Convenor’s Report


	

	7.1

	Up to date snagging list produced, and to be progressed by the Vice Captain and the House Convenor:-
· Gents Locker Room and Toilet – Emergency light out. 
· Snooker Room – Projector fitting hanging down – projector to be refitted. Picture glass cracked and to be replaced.

· Main Lounge – Spotlight, Ceiling and Wall lights need bulbs replacing and hole behind Gordon’s picture to be repaired.
· Ladies Toilet – Soap dispenser leaking, 1 lights broken.
· Office – Several cracks require cosmetic attention. Radiator to be relocated.
· Cellar Double Door – outside draught excluder to stop vermin (2 in stock downstairs)

· Central Heating Boiler – still not functioning properly.
· Post box – rust on door need filled, mail wet at weekend.
	   EK/DW

	8.0


	Junior Convenor’s Report


	

	8.1
	First competition went well including the “mini” event.

	Noting 

	8.2
	Disclosure Scotland for Junior Helpers - all paperwork completed and dispatched.

	PM/RC

	9.0


	Senior Convenor’s Report


	

	9.1
	The Team have played one match and beat Harburn 3.5 to 0.5

	Noting


	10.0


	Ladies Convenor’s Report


	

	10.1
	The ladies have requested that the branches near to the 3rd tee be lopped.

	JM

	11.0


	Membership Report (Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager)

	

	11.1
	It was pleasing to report that since January we have taken on 82 new members (36 Juniors) with 25 members moving on (5 juniors)
The Open day was a success with circa 20 new members being taken on so consideration to be given to hosting a second open day in September/October.


	   GL


	11.2
	Systems/Procedures
New Website now operational with attention now turning to the Online Booking system where administrator training is about to commence.

	BM/PM

	12.0


	Social Report (Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager)


	

	12.1
	Still awaiting feedback from Al Matonti from Arnold Clark in respect of redress in relation to the removal of the directional sign from the A89.

	Noting

	13.0


	Bar / Kitchen Report 

	

	13.1
	Functions remain strong with weddings, Club Functions and Funerals filling up the diary.
A change to the way food is provided on Wednesday and Friday is to be trialled.
	 Noting

	13.2
	The Honorary Treasurer advised that the Lease on the Coffee Vending Machine is coming to an end and that notice has been served on the supplier to remove the machine upon expiry. Research/cost analysis has been completed and the committee gave agreement to move forward with the preferred supplier.
	BM/TR

	14.0


	Sponsorship Convenor’s Report


	

	14.1

	Bill Mackintosh and Gordon Law will continue with their sterling efforts by obtaining more tee sign sponsors. (approx. 6 sites available)

	BM/SG


	15.0


	Secretary’s Report


	

	15.1

	The Secretary advised that we have been approached by West Lothian Council to request that we make our car park and toilet facilities available to accommodate the Queens Baton parade on 15th June – contact to be made to understand the full implications of this

	BM/SG


	16.0


	AOCB


	

	16.1
	A Working Group has been put in place in order to establish a clear set of rules and protocols to be put in place to govern the Club Championship and Matchplay events. The findings were discussed and agreed by the Committee – a communication will be issued prior to the commencement of the Competition.

	AS

	16.2
	We have been approached by West Lothian Council who wish to place recycling bins in our car park. The committee agreed unanimously to this and we will now engage with the Council to ensure they are placed in the most appropriate location. WLC indicated that it may be a few months before they are in a position to fulfil this.
	SG/CF

	16.3
	Waste Management change to legislation which will come into effect in 2014 – Method statements to be established with a full review of the Golf Club’s waste management requirements to be conducted.
	BM/SG

	16.4
	A discussion took place regarding clarification/changes to the local ruling for any ball that comes to rest on the new mono-block between the clubhouse and the putting green. This evolved into a discussion regarding the correct procedures regarding drops where the ball comes to rest at the side elevation of the clubhouse and/or the bin store. It was agreed that Gordon law take this back to the Greens Committee and establish a proposed way forward here – this could involve designated OOB areas and/or dedicated dropping zones.


	GL/AS

	17.0


	Date of Next meeting


	

	17.1


	The next meeting will be on Wednesday 18th June 2014 @ 6pm.
	Noting


	Council Meeting Attendance
	Actual
	Possible

	J McDermott
	02
	03

	E Kennedy
	01
	03

	A Stevenson
	02
	03

	B Mackintosh
	03
	03

	S Grady
	03
	03

	A Wilson
	02
	03

	D Watson
	01
	03

	P MacMillan
	03
	03

	G Law
	03
	03

	T Robertson
	03
	03


